



Minutes of the Daviess County Commission
June 21, 2023


The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on this 21st day of June 2023 at 8:00 a.m. Jim Ruse, Presiding Commissioner, called the meeting to order. Wayne Uthe 2nd District is present, but David Cox 1st District is absent. 

The Commission approved last week’s minutes and invoices for payment. 

James Lewis, Road & Bridge Supervisor, updated the Commission that the crew finished putting an extension on a tube on Unity in Liberty Township.

The Commission is still waiting on unofficial bids from local roofing companies to present to the insurance company so they can move forward on the hail damage claim. Issue continued.

Aaron Piburn, Assessor met with the Commission to inform them he is officially done with adding new construction to his assessment books.

Lindsey Chaffin, Great River Engineering requested the Commission sign Supplemental Agreement No. 1 to switch the DBE sub-consultant from TSi to Kansas City Testing and Engineering to perform the geotechnical investigation. Wayne Uthe made a motion to approve Supplemental Agreement No. 1, Jim Ruse seconded. 2 – Aye, 0 – No. Motion passed.

Rachel Taylor, County Clerk, presented the Commission with her training certificate from the election conference she attended last week. This completes half of the County Clerk’s training hours for the year.

The NW Commission quarterly meeting will be held on Thursday the 22nd in Albany. The Commission does not plan on attending this meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

Approved:	
			                                                                                                                                          
_______________________	  _____________________	  _______________________
    Presiding Commissioner	   1st District Commissioner	     2nd District Commissioner

Attest:
       ____________________________		Date __________________

	County Clerk										698



